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Growing Christians Through Worship, Education, and Community Service 

 Faith on Purpose: The Morning Prayer Challenge 

 

 Lent, the season of overhaul that we are in right now, is the perfect time to build up some 

new spiritual habits. As we embrace the idea of Christian Rehab through our current Sermon 

Series, we seek to change our lives so drastically that we emerge as different people. We begin 

by recognizing that we must embrace the idea of soul-searching in the Wilderness, recognize 

the need for Intervention, work to establish a base-line Program, accept the challenge of  

Recovery, and lean into the Promises that God has given us. Each of these steps requires 

something of us if we want to become the people that God created us to be. 

 The prayer that follows this article, which was written by Rev. Bill Hybels, is a powerful 

way to move us along the path toward wholeness, toward rehabilitation, and toward becoming 

the kingdom builders that God is calling us to be. The words acknowledge the honor that God 

gives us by inviting us to be a part of building the Church and this ñgrand life-giving,  

world-transforming endeavor.ò By joyfully offering up all of the things that make us unique and 

committing ourselves to bringing our best, we can see ourselves the way that God does. We 

can become the force for good that we are called to be. 

 If we are honest, the prayer is a bit scary to say out loud. If we truly turn over our love 

and heart to God along with our talents, energy, creativity, faithfulness, resources, and grati-

tude, we know that our lives will be completely changed. The Rehabilitation of our lives requires 

this level of sacrifice to God. Jesus presented all of these things and so to be like him, we must 

do the same. And, if we read the prayer as written, we must work to hand over all of this joyfully. 

What a difference joyful sacrifice makes for us and for the world! 

 Are you ready? Yes! Then put this prayer on your mirror, by your coffee maker, or on the 

visor in your car. Wherever it makes the most sense for you to stop everything, focus on God, 

and give your day to the Holy Spirit. Take a deep breath and say each word as if you mean it. 

And then watch for the opportunities that God places in your path. Be ready for the ways both 

large and small that God will take you up on your offer to help the church thrive in this world. 

Miracles happen all around us and by giving ourselves completely to God, we will be invited to 

be a part of making them happen. I cannot think of a better way to celebrate Lent. 

 

In Loving Service, 

Pastor Amy 

 

Tell me all about your faithful love come morning time, 

    because I trust you. 

Show me the way I should go, 

    because I offer my life up to you.   Psalm 143:8  
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ChristNet is a revolving homeless shelter in the  

downriver area, with several churches participating.   
Flat Rock First has hosted our brothers and sisters 2 weeks each year, one in the spring (March 25th through April 1st) 

and one in the fall, for several years now. It is a very tiring, rewarding week! All of you, who have worked it know that 

statement to be true.  Our ñusualñ crew are extending an invite  to you to come and join us!  

 

We want to expand our activities and services for our ChristNet guests, and are hoping you will consider giving an hour, 

two or more in service in one of the following areas, so our guest will feel welcome in our home.  

 

Socks & Underwear for Everyone: Undie Sunday Every Sunday In March!  What we need the most 

are Menôs Boxer Shorts in size Small, Medium and Extra Extra Large. Ladies Panties in sizes Six, Seven, Nine and 

Ten.  

 

Meals: Kim Ruppel is coordinating and would love you, your group or family to choose an evening meal and or a 

breakfast.  You will notice that we have several mornings open for breakfast and Tuesday supper is also still available. 

Thankfully we have every lunch covered. Michelle Betway and Lin Dishaw have signed on to assemble and pack lunch-

es each morning. 

 

Evening Activities: We are still looking for someone to help coordinate ñactivitiesò, such as movies, puzzles, 

board games and we are looking for someone to lead a bible study. This way our guests will have something to do be-

tween supper and lights out. John P. Borso will continue as our shower scheduler.  

 

Overnight Chaperones: Each night we need at least one man and one woman in attendance throughout 

the night in case one of our guest need help while the lights are out. We do have two shifts.  #1 is 9:00 P.M. - 2:00 A.M.  

#2 is  2:00A.M.  - 7:00 A.M. If you think you would like to do this and worry because it will be your first time, we will pair 

you with a ñseasonedò chaperone.  

 

Sunday Set Up and Tear Down: Set Up  we will need several helpers after worship on March 25th, to 

break down the Sunday school classrooms, tables and chairs in the fellowship hall and bring in the supplies, (supplies, 

30 plus mattresses, dozens of rubber totes filled with pillows, linens, and towels).  Then it is time to place the  mattress-

es on the floor and make the beds for our guests. Tear Down 5:00 A.M. on April 1st our guest will strip their beds and 

place blankets, linens and towels in large trash bags to go to the laundry mat. (We have a team of ladies and a gentle-

man who is waiting to wash, dry and fold dozens of items.) We will then need help to load the rest of the supplies into a 

U-Haul truck, vacuum, sweep, mop and put the Sunday school classrooms, fellowship hall and the Narthex  back the 

way they were before noon on March 25th.  

 

Have questions? Please talk to Sally Carter or Kim & Randy Ruppel, we will do our best to answer any and all 

questions.  

Remember we are His  hands and feet!   
 



Children, obey your parents 

because you belong to the 

Lord, for this is the right 

thing to do...If you honor 

your father and mother, 

ñthings will go well for you, 

and you will have a long life 

on the earthò. Fathers, do not provoke your 

children to anger by the way you treat them.  

Rather, bring them up with the discipline and 

instruction that comes from the Lord.  

 Ephesians 6:1, 3-4  NIV 

 

Paul takes both parents and children to task 

in these verses.  ñParentsò (ñFatherò) in verse 

4, he says, Donôt mistreat your children to 

make them angry, and children, honor your 

father and mother by obeying them.   Itôs fun-

ny, but since Iôve retired and have been 

spending more time at home, I can see both 

sides of the relationship more clearly.  When  

was the last time you talked with your chil-

dren about godôs promise that if they honor 

their father and mother ñthings will go well for 

them and they will have a long life on the 

earth.ò  

 

I wouldnôt exactly call it bribery; after all, it is 

in scripture.  But it may open their eyes to 

look out for those things that will go well for 

them in the coming days and years.  After all, 

it is what God promises.  

 

We live in a world today where our children 

and our children and our grandchildren 

(especially) and our families are under attack 

in new ways.  The assault comes at them 

through social media. Never thought of five, 

ten, or twenty years ago, and the assault is 

fast, furious, and potentially devastating to 

them and to the entire family structure. 

Our children and grandchildren need a fresh 

touch from God in our families.  That touch from 

parents and response from our children and 

grandchildren must be one of love.  Love is the 

most powerful force available to penetrate the 

evil and temptation around our children and fam-

ilies. Sometimes it needs to be tough love, but it 

always needs to be love.  

 

Never let a day go by without telling your chil-

dren and grandchildren that you love them.  

Raise your children and grandchildren any way 

you wish, but if you want to be successful at it, 

do it with love.  ñfor God so loved the world he 

gave us His only son.ò John 3:16 

                                    Your Lay Leader, 

                                     John P. Borso 

 

Do You Like to Work with 

Children or Like to Support 

Programs That Help Them? 

Well, it is time to start planning 
for a 2018 summer tutoring or 

learning support program once again.  Summer 2017 
was a two-week program for 8 days in July with 7 stu-
dents who attended the travel themed program-Parents 
were very appreciative and the children had a good 
time and received some summer learning support.  
Will the 2018 Summer Tutoring Program at Flat 
Rock FUMC be like the 2017 program or look a little 
different? 
This question and others need to be explored so we will 
be ready for some type of 2018 summer learning 
 support for Flat Rock area studentsðthe need is there 
and we have an opportunity to provide some help. 
Anyone having ideas to share, interested in helping, 
wanting to learn about the possibilities or interested in 
supporting a Flat Rock FUMC 2018 Summer learning 
support program, mark your calendar and plan to 
attend a meeting:  Monday, 3/19 @ 6pm.  (If you are 
interested in helping but canôt attend this initial 2018 
meeting, contact Connie Scheel (734-348-0261) or via 
email at cssmon7@comcast.net) 

   Many Ways To Help! 

 

mailto:cssmon7@comcast.net


Young Adultõs Pop in @ the Parsonage 

Wednesday, March 7th 

Recharge 6:30pm at Flat Rock FUMC ð28400 Evergreen  

Dinner & Conversation 7:115 at the Parsonageð 29451 Evergreen  
 

Join us for 30 minutes of upbeat music and  

challenging Bible discussion at the church. 

 After that, we will go to the parsonage for food 

and a chance to continue the conversation.  

 
Everyone is welcome so feel free to bring friends.  

(April 4, & May 2)  

?s  Call Pastor Amy @ 734-673-1139 

 The Life Touch Photographer will be here, 
March 10th Noon - 7:00 

for make - up photos 
Make your appointment~  

At Appointment Table After Church 
Phone The Office (734)782-2565  

Will be serving our  ChristNet 

guests supper on Saturday, 3/31.  

Everyone 6th ð 12th Grade  

is invited.  

When:  Sunday, March 18,  11:30-2 

What:  Lunch, Fellowship, Fun, and Dreaming 

Why:  Join us as we dream about what 2018 should look like for Flat Rock First. We will be 

talking about our favorite ministries of the church, looking at all that God has blessed us 

with, and planning what we should do going forward! 

What does it look like to Grow Christians Through Worship, Education, and Community 

Service in 2018?  

Letôs find out together through a series of 3 events: January 28, February 18 & March 18 

Who:   EVERYONE WHO LOVES FRFUMC! 

Family Game Night  

Friday March 9th 6:00  

Bring A Friend or two, a snack to share 

and  

 your favorite family beverage.  

Food, Fun & Fellowship!!  



 
 

 

 

 

Can You Help--the church earn money 

(2%-12% per card/certificate) by  

purchasing Scrip Cards TODAY?? 

 

When you purchase Scrip cards/ 

certificates the church earns money, but 

you have the full face value of each card to 

use for daily purchases, gifts, or special 

purchases that you want to make.  There 

are over 700 retailers available from which 

you can to choose for both online and in 

store purchases. 

 

March orders need to be placed with 

 payment by Sunday, March 18
th
. 

 

There are a few cards available between 

monthly orders or you can order specific 

cards that you want to use. 

Order forms are available on the office 

window ledge in the lobby.  Also, a 

 complete list of available retailers is in the 

order form holder and can be viewed 

online at shopwithscrip.com. 

To ask questions, place telephone orders, 

or inquire about availability of ñon handò 

cards between monthly purchases,  

contact:     Connie Scheel at 734-348-0261. 

 

 

And So Do People Who Purchase Them!! 

 

Dear Friends, 
I want to thank everyone for all the support you 
have shown me during my current illness. Your 
cards & phone calls have been an inspiration to 
me during this challenging time. I am truly 
blessed to belong to such a loving church family. 
Byron Tyndall 
 
 
To my dear, loving Church Family:  
Thank you so very much for all the love and  
caring shown to me on the passing of my sweet 
sister. Special thanks to Pastor Amy, to Earilyn 
and the Chancel Choir, and to all the ladies who 
cooked and served the wonderful dinner after 
the funeral. For the many cards I received, and 
to those who simply held my hand and said, ñIôm 
sorry.ò  
It meant so much to me. Thank you. 
 Love, 
 Marilyn Hagood 
 
 
Dear loving church family, 
I can not thank you enough for the beautiful 
prayer quilt and most importantly all of the love 
and prayers that came with it. I am scheduled to 
have my knee replaced on March 6th. The quilt 
is going with me to the hospital and I will have 
you and your prayers with me! I am so very 
blessed to be part of such a loving family.  
Gratefully yours, 
Kim Ruppel 

 



 
          2017 FINANCIAL REPORT 

 
      2016     2017 
 
Congregation Giving  137200  153409  + 16209 
 
Roast Beef      12010    13548     +1538 
 
Joe Louis          7754               5331     - 2423 
 
Other Receipts       7275      7922      + 647 
 
 Budgeted Receipts         164239  180210  + 15971 
 
 
 
Church Expenses   152139  158223    + 6084 
 
Apportionment      8550     19501   + 10959 
 
Total Budgeted Expenses  160689  177732  + 17043 
 
Our financial condition has improved considerably to 2016.  Congregational giving was up a total of $16209 from last 
year. Total budgeted receipts were up $15971. This improved financial condition allowed us to pay our apportionments in 
full for 2017. 
 
Our Church expenses were up $6084. Part of this was due to our paying Rev. Danaôs medical insurance premium for the 
first six months of 2017. Also, most work areas have been more active in initiating and implementing new programs in 
accordance with our new vision statement. 
 
The $13768 spent on the Narthex carpeting and partial repair of the parking lot is not shown in the above figures. They 
were capital improvements paid from our endowment fund. 


